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This September 30, the Provincial Government of Holguin meets with

experts who represent the covid-19, on the Day of the Cuban

Pediatrician, who is congratulated.

In a videoconference presided by the vice governor Yunia Pérez

Hernández and Juan Miguel Morán, who is in charge of defense matters,

the subject is discussed.

It was learned that the experts of the municipality of Rafael Freire

requested eight more days to reopen their territories.

It is reported that the cases have decreased but that the measures

should not be neglected.

Epidemiologist Osmany Ricardo Puig asks for better work with

diagnostic tests. It is of concern that there are eight municipalities

with a rate above the national average.

The good work of the municipality of Moa is highlighted, which

maintains a constant decrease.

Dr. Anarilis Pupo Zaldívar - Provincial Director of Epidemiology -

calls attention to the fact that reopening does not mean relaxation of

the discipline, and that epidemiological surveillance, screening and

admission of all positive cases should be increased.
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Dr. Alberto Píriz Azza asks Dr. Píriz Azza for caution in the

attention to pediatric patients and their companions because a greater

culture of sanitary measures is needed, since violations of the

regulations are observed, and even more today when the Pediatric

Hospital of Holguín assimilates all the patients.

The Vice-governor supports the idea of doing a greater educational

work from the mass media.

It is requested to work in the hospital discipline of patients and

companions, with recognition to the Surgical Clinic of Banes.

A proposal is made to check vaccination in all the organizations that

will reopen their services.

It is also presented a protocol of postcovid-19 follow up to the

people who suffered the disease, that is to say, if it is necessary

continuity of admission. In Holguín at the ITH, as well as in Banes,

Mayarí.

Likewise, follow-up in the health areas or if they are ready for

social reincorporation.

There is talk of medical and psychological personnel for the attention

of these patients, in Mayarí for his patients and those of Cueto. In

Banes for their patients as well as those of Antilla and Tacajó.

In Sagua de Tánamo for its own patients as well as those of Frank País

and Moa.

And in Holguin for the rest of the municipalities located in the

western part of the province. It is specified that
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